Principal’s Report to Board of Education 
October  2012
I.  Professional Development Update
· Several staff members have been to trainings on CIITS
· A group of staff members are involved in CINSAM at NKU (science and math PD)
· October 5th KASC presented a staff PD on K-PREP and Constructed Responses
· Principal attended Infinite Campus update training

II.  Program Review Meeting
· NKCES hosted a Program Review Meeting that I attended
· A represent from the state answered questions
· Districts shared what they were doing
· Updated rubrics and changes made to the rubrics
· Questions districts still have:
· Best Practices in completing the Program Reviews…currently districts doing things differently
· How the rating of 1-3 will convert into 23% of accountability
· Audit Procedures
· How World Languages Program Review may look

III.  End of First Quarter
· Report Cards and MAP Reports will be going home on October 18th
· Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held on the 18th (evening) and 19th (day) and by appointment


IV. Wellness Committee Meeting
· Policy changes to be approved by Council:
· Food Rewards or Food Incentives will not be used in classrooms to encourage student achievement or desirable behavior.
· If food items are sold for fundraising, they must be approved by administration using the guideline of 2 per quarter (excluding Market Day sales). Approval will be on a first come, first serve basis. This applies to all fundraising before, during, and after school during days that school is in session.


V.  MAP Report


